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Principal’s Message 
Welcome to the 2023-2024 School Year! 

 

Dear Respected Parents, Guardians and Students, 

 

On behalf of the Templeton staff, I welcome you to the 2023-2024 school year. I hope you had 
an opportunity to disconnect and recharge over the summer. I would like to extend a special 
welcome to our incoming Grade 8s and their families.  

 

We enter the 2023-2024 school year with a heavy heart at the loss of a Templeton student, 
Erik Pettersen in early July. Erik was a compassionate and promising young man, who left a 
mark on those who had the privilege of knowing him. His loss is deeply felt by all of us, and 
our thoughts and condolences go out to Erik’s family and friends during this difficult time. We 
also extend our deepest condolences and offer our support to all who are affected by this 
profound loss.  

 

We understand that the emotional impact of losing Erik this summer has been profound for 
our community. As we return to school, we want all our students to feel fully supported. Our 
dedicated counselling team is here to provide support to students who may be experiencing 
grief, sadness, or other emotions during this difficult time. Additional counsellors from the 
District Critical Incident Team and the Child and Adolescent Response Team (CART) will also 
be on site and will continue to be available as needed. We have also arranged for Mr. Joe 
Ritchie to return to Templeton for the first week to be a support and to serve as a bridge to 
the new Grade 11 Counsellor Mr. Kristofer Scott. Together, we can support one another 
through this time.  

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/florence-nightingale
https://www.instagram.com/templetonvsb/?hl=en
https://twitter.com/templetonvsb39?lang=en
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Students in grades 9 to 12 will attend homeroom on Tuesday September 5th for approximately 
one hour with grade wide assemblies being held the following week. Our grade 8 students will 
attend a welcome to Templeton assembly before proceeding to homeroom with the help of 
our outstanding group of Leo’s. Homeroom lists will be posted in the main foyer and will be 
projected on screen for our grade 8s. The schedule is listed below: 
 

Schedule for Tuesday September 5th: 

Grade Time 

9 9:30 am 
Homeroom 

10 10:00 am 
Homeroom 

11 10:30 am 
Homeroom 

12 11:00 am 
Homeroom 

8 12 Noon - 
Meet in 

Auditorium 

 

Gr. 8 students 
will be done 

by 2 pm 

 

The first full day of classes will commence on Wednesday September 6th. Cafeteria service 
will begin on Wednesday September 6th and library operations will begin on Monday 
September 11th. School photos will be taken on Monday September 11th.  

Students are encouraged to pay school fees online via School Cash Online. School fees can 
also be paid by cash in homeroom or in the main office. 

Student’s schedules will be available in MyEducation BC when accounts go live during the 
Labour Day weekend. All schedules will be printed and provided to students during homeroom 
on Tuesday September 5th. Counsellors will be working to make changes to students' schedule 
between September 5 to 15. Priority will be given to new students to Templeton, students 
who have incomplete timetables, and students whose courses need to change because of 
courses completed at summer school. If students have a full schedule and wish to request to 
make course changes, they must attend ALL scheduled courses, and email the grade 
counsellor with their name, student number, the course(s) they wish to drop, and the 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/florence-nightingale
https://www.instagram.com/templetonvsb/?hl=en
https://twitter.com/templetonvsb39?lang=en
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/templeton/page/4296/fees
https://myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do
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course(s) they wish to add, and counsellors will work to make the timetable changes, where 
possible. The last day to change schedules for semester one courses is Friday, September 15. 

 

I would like to welcome some new staff members to the Templeton family: 

• Michael Day – Grade 10 Counsellor 
• Darren Gock – Vice Principal 
• Wayne Hoang – Physical and Health Education Teacher 
• Cindy Lee – Mathematics Teacher 
• Brittany Mitchell – Fine Arts Teacher 
• Calder Musgrove – Science Teacher 
• Natasha Philibert-Palmer – STEM Teacher 
• Kristofer Scott – Grade 11 Counsellor 
• Suzanne Zhen – Physical and Health Education Teacher 

 

Thank you for your time and I look forward to working with you this school year. 

 

With Respect, 

 

Raza Mirani 
 

Raza Mirani 
Principal 

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/florence-nightingale
https://www.instagram.com/templetonvsb/?hl=en
https://twitter.com/templetonvsb39?lang=en

